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Dear	Praying	Friends,	
	
I	 want	 to	 begin	 by	 thanking	 God	 for	 people	 like	 you,	 lifting	 us	 through	 your	
prayers.	Could	you	please	continue	to	pray	for	us?	I	have	often	heard	people	say	
that	prayer	 is	 "the	 least	 that	 I	 could	do.”	But	praying	 is	not	 the	 least!	 It	 is	 the	
greatest	thing	we	can	offer	to	go	boldly	before	the	"throne	of	grace.”	Thank	you,	
Jesus!	
	
Our	deacon	wants	to	give	land	to	the	church	from	his	property.	Our	current	land	
lease	will	soon	be	terminated.	I	have	talked	to	the	landowner	of	the	property	we	
are	currently	using.	He	said,	"He	is	not	planning	to	give	the	land	away	because	it	
is	 a	heritage	 from	his	mother.”	Going	 forward,	 this	 landlord	will	 only	 lease	us	
the	parsonage.	He	is	the	pastor	of	the	Assembly	Church	here	on	the	island.	When	
I	went	with	the	deacon	to	the	Land	Tenure	office,	one	of	the	women	there	said,	
"Baptists	 only	 lease	 land,	 but	 Catholic	 and	 Protestant	 churches	 (UCC)	 are	 the	
only	denominations	that	can	rightfully	own	land.”	
	
Please	pray	about	this,	and	pray	that	God	will	give	us	wisdom.	I	have	attached	a	
copy	of	the	"Quitclaim"	deed.	We	are	only	waiting	for	the	Land	Tenure	to	set	up	
our	hearing,	but	it	seems	to	be	taking	a	long	time.		
	
Pray	for	the	church	family	and	for	our	family	as	well.		
	
Thank	you!	
	
Clayton,	Linda,	and	Children	

	
	




